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What’s happening  

at our school: 

 
Term 4 2021 

Class Music - Wednesday 

Library – Wednesday 

CIP Music - Thursday 

Canteen – Friday 

Spanish – Friday  
 

Swimming Program 

Thursday & Friday 

2/3 December 

9/10 December 
 

CPS School Library Local 

Election Polling Booth 

Saturday 4 December 
 

Stage 3 Kianinny 8.15am 

Tuesday 7 December 
 

Teacher Industrial Action 

Minimal Supervision K-4 

Tuesday 7 December 
 

OxFam Christmas Sale 

Thursday 9 December 
 

P&C BBQ Kameruka 

Saturday 11 December 
 

Presentation Day 

K-2 11-11.45am 

3-6 12 – 1.15pm 

Tuesday 14 December 
 

The Grinch 

Candelo Town Hall 

11.00 Wednesday 15 and  

Thursday 16 December 
 

Class Party  

K-2 Candelo Park 

3-6 Candelo Pool 
Wednesday 15 December 
 

Year 6 Farewell 

Wednesday 15 December 
 

Santa in The Park – 6pm 

Thursday 16 December 

 
Year 5 students ham it up before presenting their Leadership speeches. 

 

Dear parents and carers, 
 

Teacher Industrial Action – in the event of such action there will be Minimal 

Supervision for students in K-4 on Tuesday 7 December.  

Please note the teachers have decided that the Year 5/6 excursion to 

Kianinny will go ahead as planned. The bus will leave school at 8.15am and 

return by 4.15pm. Parents are asked to collect the students from the bus shelter. 
 

Congratulation Year 5, your Leadership speeches were extremely well prepared 

and confidently delivered last Friday. We will announce the leadership roles at 

the Presentation Day Year 3-6 Assembly (12pm -1.15) to be held in the Candelo 

Hall on Tuesday 14 December. 
 

In the spirit of giving, 2M will organise the annual Oxfam Christmas fundraiser for 

Thursday 9 December. Please help your child (K-6)  to donate used toys or books, 

in good condition, for the secondhand stall. Donations can be brought to the 

resource room (next to the canteen) on any school day. Toys and books will 

range from $1.00 to $5.00. Thank you 2M! 
 

Scarlett Buses have requested that we provide a reminder to parents that there 

is NO PARKING in the SCHOOL BUS ZONE to include mornings (when the buses 

come in at staggered times) and afternoons when the whole space is needed 

by the buses. Student safety is paramount!  

The drop off pick up zones are in front of and beside the Post Office or around 

the corner at the entrance to the school in William St. We all want to keep the 

children safe and we value exercise, so encourage children to walk the short 

distance to school each day from the pick up/set down zones. 
 

Candelo School Library will be the polling booth in Candelo for Local Elections 

being held this Saturday. Please remind grandparents and friends living with a 

disability that there is a ramp access on the drive in side to the school. Only cars 

with a disability sign should enter the school grounds on this busy day, to ensure 

everyone’s safety.  
 

Santa in The Park is being organised by the P&C for 2021. A BBQ will be organised 

and students are asked to come along in Christmas clothes to sing Carols in the 

Park. Please see attached flyer. Many thanks to the families who have offered 

to help. Everyone is invited – come along and join in the Christmas Spirit! 
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Attachments 
Santa in The Park 
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COVID19 Update (Level 3) 

All students are expected to be at school unless 

they have COVID-19 symptoms.  

Fully vaccinated parents and carers will be 

allowed on-site to support curriculum delivery, 

student wellbeing activities and school 

operations (for example reading support, 

canteens and uniform shops). Parents and 

carers must check in using the school check-in 

and show proof of vaccination on entry to the 

school site. 

For further information and advice from the NSW 

Department of Education please go to 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-

19/advice-for-families or call Megan in the 

office.  
 

P&C 

Instead of the December Markets there is a mini 

market near the Candelo Pub this Sunday 4 

December. Thank you to the P&C members who 

have offered to man the BBQ. Please contact 

Megan in the office or Kathyrn if you are able to 

help out. 

The P&C have also agreed to support the 

Kameruka Estate Summer Festival Saturday 11 

December by setting up the BBQ. Kathryn has 

prepared the roster, thank you everyone.  

 

 
                    Contact Kathryn 0418 691 148. 

Find us on Facebook Candelo PS P&C 

Email: Candelopc@gmail.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Thank you to Rob and Katie Cochrane for 

adding the finishing touches to the polytunnel 

this week. A fantastic new facility for our school. 

School Uniforms: Please contact Megan for 

uniform needs (6493 2236). 
 

Sun Safe Policy is in place for Term 4, children are 

asked to wear the school hat. 
 

Little Athletics Candelo Saturday at 9:30am.  

Swimming Program for Years 2 to 6 Thursday & 

Fridays 2/3 December and 9/10 December. 

Please bring towel, swimmers, rashie, water 

bottle, sunscreen and hat on these days. 
 

DRAMA: The Grinch rehearsals 

Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm for seniors.  

All students K-6 are preparing The 

program and will rehearse in the Town Hall 

Wednesday 15/12 at 11.00am and Thursday 

16/12 at 11.00am.  

Costumes are being finalised to ensure Candelo 

has the Christmas spirit this year! We are so very 

grateful to Kathleen for all her help as well as our 

fabulous staff members. 
 

Class End of Year Parties will be held after The 

Grinch on Wednesday from 1pm. 
K-2 Candelo Park           3-6 Candelo Pool 

Teachers will be in contact about catering 

arrangements for the class party. 

 

Class 1W Awards - Rachel Watchirs 

Brodie: making good choices during learning 

Connor: wonderful illustration of a ‘pirate giant’ 

Zoey: fantastic enthusiasm in creative writing  

Brock: great participation in Science making a 

toy using recycled materials 

 

Class 2M Awards - Naomi Moore  

Jaxson B: fantastic commitment to learning 

Peyton Mc: for dedication to all lass tasks 

Ally: for making school fun 

Lyric: for working hard in all areas 
 

Class 3R Awards - Chris Reeve  

Jimmy: great help to the teachers on duty   

Oscar: working hard to master multiplication   

Saphira: always being a team player   

Sienna: great completion of multiplication tasks 
 

Class 4BJ Awards - Suezanne Bourke/Sam Johnson  

Bianka: working hard in maths and spelling  

Eamon: developing summary writing skills 

Ruby: 100% in Reading assessments  

Riley: greater focus on reading and maths 

Natalie: confidence and hard work = success. 
 

Principal Award: Homework champions – 

Taylah, Leah and Lance  
 

Silver Award - 10 awards for participation, great 

attitude and great results: Koby (Yr 5), May (Yr 6), 

Lucas, (Yr4) Oliver (Yr 5), Elsa (Yr 3), Josh (Yr6) 
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